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Please stop expanding the van nuys airport without the community
input and an environmental study on the effects of what the
increase planes do to the surrounding communities. You have so
many schools directly under the flight paths and near the airport.
The noise pollution is getting worse and not to mention the overall
deteriorating air pollution to the SFV air quality. The SFV gets no
sea breeze and the air just sits there. It’s very unfair to close the
Santa Monica airport at the expense of other community members
in less affluent communities. The closure will only add more
traffic to the airport. Santa Monica will get a park and my children
will get toxic fumes. The expansion was never ever brought up to
us. Most know there was an airport nearby but what we didn’t
know was that the increased amount of activity and expansion the
airport would have. The surrounding community don’t see a dime
from all this. No one is benefiting from this except all the elites
and celebrities who could careless about the negative
environmental impact they have. Burbank is also closeby do we
need to have 2 airports? Do we need to have more toxic fumes.
There are so many home owners across the airport that have to
deal with the jets engines and fumes being sent directly into the
homes. How can you let your children play outside. How is this
even okay?!?! How?!? Is the council, lawa and who ever else so
numb and so far removed to think this whole situation is okay.
Van nuys is near so many homes, and schools. At least with other
airports they are in commercial or industrialized areas. Is there
any research relating to the added flights or the impact in the
communities or the impact on the environment or the impact on
wildlife? please stop expanding and allowing these celebrities
who don’t contribute anything positive to our communities to stop
chartering planes from van nuys. They can fly to lax or Burbank.
Please let the community be involved and let our voices be heard.



